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TOWN CLERKS’ REPORT 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT 8/19  14 JANUARY 2019 

The purpose of this paper is to record developments since the last meeting not requiring an Agenda item at 
this meeting. 

NO. DETAILS 

1)  ST CATHERINE’S SCHOOL 

a) Jim Toogood, Andrew Hitt and I met with Tony Flowers in his role as a Trustee of the school 
to advance agreement about the actual area of Boniface Fields that will be leased to the school. 

b) An arrangement we all agreed on was arrived at and the final stage will be a meeting of this 
group with the Isle of Wight Council’s Assistant Director of Regeneration Ashley Curzon that 
has been arranged for Wednesday next. 

2)  BONIFACE FIELDS 

a) Work on the revised entrance is underway with the sight line being cleared by Tree Care and 
the remaining work on widening the entrance that Jim Toogood and Brian Roberts will do is 
planned for early February – a major saving of over £10k on the original. 

b) On-site parking will soon be available! 
c) Nick Cox is currently developing a Risk Assessment for the whole site and Datawarm have 

been commissioned to conduct the works that have been professionally identified as necessary 
to reduce the risk of Legionellosis. 

3) 3 SALISBURY GARDENS 

a) The tenant of Room 18 has moved on after 12 months and the room now welcomes back the 
previous tenant of Room 11 who moved out when the Italian Shipping Company he worked for 
pulled its operations back to home territory. 

b) So the building’s rooms are still fully occupied. 

4)  SOUTH WIGHT PARISHES HEALTH AND WELLBEING FORUM 

a) The latest meeting took place on 10 January at Godshill Methodist Church with Tony 
McCarthy and Councillor Jason Mack in attendance. 

b) The Guest speakers on this occasion were Laurence Gibson and Sharon Kingsman from Public 
Health. 

5)  WORKING GROUPS 

a) The Assets & Services Working Group met on 18 December and its next meeting is booked for 
15 January. 

b) The Community Development Working Group’s next meeting is on 16 January. 

 


